RESOLUTION No. 2350

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY ACCEPTING GRANT FUNDS FROM THE STATE OF MARYLAND THROUGH THE GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF CRIME CONTROL AND PREVENTION TO PURCHASE "MOBILE FINGERPRINT SCANNERS".

WHEREAS, The City of Salisbury accepts funds from GOCCP in the amount of \$9,000.00 (nine thousand dollars) to purchase mobile fingerprint scanners to assist the police department with the reduction in criminal activity; and

WHEREAS, this technology will give street patrol officers the ability to fingerprint suspects in the field and at the scene of an incident; and

WHEREAS, the fingerprint scanner device is designed to connect wirelessly for verification of identity in real time; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY, MARYLAND that awarded State Grant funds in the amount of \$9,000.00 (nine thousand dollars) be accepted and utilized by the Salisbury Police Department.

THIS RESOLUTION was duly passed at a meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury held on December 9, 2013, and is to become effective immediately upon adoption.

ATTEST:

Kimberly R. Nichols

City Clerk

Jacob R. Day, President

Salisbury City Council

APPROVED BY ME THIS:

2013

James Ireton, Jr., Mayor





JAMES IRETON JR.
MAYOR
TO A STELLED FOR A

TOM STEVENSON
ACTING CITY ADMINISTRATOR





November 19, 2013

TO:

Mr. Tom Stevenson

FROM:

Chief Barbara Duncan

SUBJECT:

Resolution - Acceptance of Grant Funds for Mobile Fingerprint Scanner

Attached, please find a Resolution to accept \$9,000.00 in grant funds from the State of Maryland, awarded through the Governor's Office of Crime Control and Prevention to be used for the purchase of mobile fingerprint readers. This equipment will provide real time assistance to officers of the Salisbury Police Department in the field by identifying suspects potentially involved in criminal activity.

This equipment will provide the ability for street patrol officers to fingerprint suspects on the scene of an incident and then use the scanner device to connect wirelessly for verification of a person's identity.

Unless you, or the Mayor, have further questions, please forward this Resolution to the City Council.

Chief Barbara Duncan Chief of Police

Attachment